Shutford Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 8th November 2023 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs: Helen Nixseaman (Chair), George Reynolds, Ashley Taylor, Lynne Parsons, Stephen Barnes, Alison Hughes and David Best, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer. Five members of the public attended the meeting.
	23/048
	Apologies for Absence: Cllr Chris Hall 

	23/049

	Declarations of Interest: None

	23/050
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 13th September 2023 were a correct record (unanimous) and signed by the Chairman.


	23/051

	Matters arising from the minutes: The actions list was reviewed and updated.

	23/052
23/052/1
23/052/2
23/052/3
23/052/4
23/052/5

23/052/6


	Parish Matters:
Allotment Update – All the rents have been received apart from one allotment holder. The allotment reserves are £341. It has been proposed that a window is installed in the large shed and that it is cleared out so that it can be used by all allotment holders.
Bank Account – Barclays has advised that it is introducing charges for Parish Councils. Alternative banks have been investigated and it was agreed that the account will be moved to Unity Bank which has lower charges and has good ratings from Parish Councils.

New OCC Grass Cutting Agreement – It was agreed to sign the new grass cutting agreement. The only change is that the minimum number of cuts to verges within the 30mph speed limit has been reduced from two to one per year. The Parish Council will maintain the current level of cuts to the verges.

20mph speed limit in the village – OCC is encouraging all parishes to apply for 20mph speed limits. Parishioners are asked to advise if they support or object to the implementation of a 20mph speed limit by emailing the clerk, David Best at clerk.shutfordpc@gmail.com
Cherwell Local Plan 2040 – The consultation closed on 3rd November. Shutford is classified as a smaller village with limited amenities that is only expected to have infill building approved.
Banbury Town Centre Proposals – Banbury District Council is keen to receive feedback on its proposals for the town centre. When it is live, the link for residents to provide feedback will be published on the website and via What’s on in Shutford.


	23/053
23/053/1
23/053/2
	Finance: 
Accounts – The accounts to 3rd October 2023 had been circulated prior to the meeting and the combined savings and current account balance is £17,677.08.
2024-25 Budget – The draft budget had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was agreed not to raise the Precept.


	23/054
23/054/1
23/054/2


	Correspondence:
Complaints about no hard copy of Shutford News – A second partitioner has complained to the PC that there is no longer a hard copy of the Shutford News and as they don’t have a computer they can no longer keep up to date with events in the village. The resident will be asked to contact the Shutford News directly.

Complaints about trees on allotments – two residents have complained about trees on the allotments. The Parish Council is seeking a quote from a tree surgeon about one of the treesnand advice from a tree surgeon about the others.


	23/055
23/055/1

23/055/2

23/055/3

	Planning: No new applications or decisions since the last meeting
23/02505/F – Beggars Barn – replacement dwelling – The PC has no objections.
23/02625/F – Balscote Mill – Conversion of mill – The PC has no objections.
23/02682/F – Land adjacent to the Old Manor House – new dwelling – PC has objections.



	23/056
23/056/1
23/056/2
23/056/3

23/056/4

23/056/5
	Any Other Business:
Footpaths Warden – Mike is stepping down from the role and a new volunteer is required. A vote of thanks was given to Mike for his work.
Defibrillator Pads – South Central Ambulance Service has advised that they don’t consider it necessary to have spare pads as they only have a three-year shelf life. It was agreed to maintain two sets but stagger one replacement by 18 months.
Streetlights not working – Two streetlights are not working but they have been reported on Fix my Street.

Pothole in Malthouse Lane – This has been reported on Fix my Street.
Parking at the top of Malthouse Lane - Residents are asked to park considerately at the top of Malthouse Lane as parking near the junction makes it dangerous restricting the vision.



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 10th January 2024 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.05pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


